Rappahannock Model Railroader, Inc.

Business Meeting Minutes

July 11, 2019

President Phil Shaw called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM Hillcrest United Methodist Church.

Roll Call:                                      

Nelson Barbour                              Jim Mc Fadden

Doug Boomer                                 John McKeown

Rich Boteler                                    Mike Mc Veigh

John Carlson                                   Tom Messeder

Thorny Chilton                                Rich Murnane 

Dennis Cole                                     Mike Riabouchinsky

Bill Craig                                         Chip Schimmenti

Bob David                                       Phil Shaw

Michael Fields                                 Steve Shaw

Linda Garrett                                   Bill Trueman

Kathy Harris                                    Randy Vaughn

Dan Hicks                                        Bob Wilcox

Bob Hunter                                      Victor Wolf

Jim Kerley                                         

Mark McDonagh

Minutes July 11, 2019

Treasurer's Report: The beginning balance in the checking account  was $7,868.54. Outflow of $598.72 including rent, electricity and gas. Inflow of 398.00 of which was the 50/50 drawing, rolling stock sales and dues . Ending balance in the checking account is $7,666.82. Beginning balance in the savings account was $6,156.56. Outflow is zero and interest of $0.05 was added.  Business all client CD is $30.000.00. The grand total in the treasury is $43,823.38 Mike McVeigh requested that the treasurer, Steve Shaw, include a delta difference in future reports. Steve said that he would. 

Secretary's Report: Nothing new to report

President's Report:  Phil Shaw asked that members refrain from side conversations during the meeting. If you are asked to stop and you continue you will be asked to leave. It is very distracting and others around you don't hear what is going on. If you bring up something that is not on the agenda we will not talk about it but will discuss it later if time permits. We have a limited time at the library so we need to respect that. You also need to stand up when you want to say something, we have a hard time hearing when you don't.

Some of us will be going to Scranton and have booked rooms for two nights on August 23 and 24th at Radison Lackawanna. It is a National Park and Steam Town. If  we have enough members going we  can possibly get a private tour.  Some members have a lifetime pass to all National Parks. 

Unfinished Business:  

Agricultural Fair: The Fair starts on July 26th and ends on August 4th. Set up is on July 20th at 8:30 AM. Mike McVeigh will pull the trailer. You can go during the week to set up your modules. We still have open spots for sign up to run. We have not been included in the Fair advertisement. We will look into advertising. Parking passes are needed and we will talk to Travis. Just ask to go through the first gate and use the vendor spot.

Annual Dinner: Bill Craig sent out five questions and received five responses. Not everyone got the e-mail so Bill will send it out again. Need to know at what price the membership would be satisfied a buffet meal was overwhelmingly approved. You may bring your own alcoholic beverage. The date has been set for March 21, 2020 at Fox Point. It will start at 5:00PM with dinner at 6:00 PM. Deposit has been made and we will be checking with several caterers for prices and menu. 

Bowling Green: There won't be the child find at the Masons so there wouldn't be many who would come to the Mason's to see the train layout. It would be on October 19th with the Shannon Air Show the following week end. The membership voted not to participate. 

Committee Reports:

Membership:  Have ordered some club shirts but have not come in. They are looking into a new vendor. New address list was sent out. 

Location: Strip malls are way beyond our funds. We are waiting on the free spot.

Historian:  E-mailed two groups list and received 12 responses on the test of Google Group. New members have been added. There is one problem with the web site and we need to ask James Karns to help out. 

Raffle:  Throny Chilton reported that the train set has not been paid for. The train set being raffled is a CSX by MTH  Thorny has paper clipped the tickets in groups of six. He will be at the fair every day.  Members need to buy 20 dollars worth of tickets. Six tickets for five dollars and one ticket for one dollar. We sell tickets at many events. The drawing for the train set will be held at the Christmas show. Shirley needs help at the fair and other events. 

Property:  Rich Boteler said that shelving has been ordered. The club layout has been damaged, someone has been walking on it. Members are needed to help fix the damage. Changes are needed such as we need to use a sign in sheet, list anything you take down and put it back after use. Main lines are not open on the layout. 

Publicity: There is nothing new to report. We will be advertising the open house that will be held on September 21st. Can we advertise that we are at the fair? Bill Trueman will check into this.

HO Committee: No progress has been made since last meeting.

Web Master: Not present. 

New Business:

Understudies for chairs: Contact Phil if you are interested. Nick said he will help Michael Fields with setting up for the Christmas show.

Club Property: Someone has been standing on the layout and the trucks are scattered, turf is messed up. Do not stand on layout! We need an extension snake handler. If something happens get in touch with Rich, Phil or Jim. Put a note on the board that the track is out of service. 

Committee participation:  We need more member participation on many committees.  

YMCA:  The family event that is scheduled for July 21 at the Rosner center  has been cancelled for club participation. We don't have enough time to plan for this event. 

Announcement and Member 's time:

* Bob David announced that his church will have a steam engine theme for an event next year. They will have a run for kids, and we can do a presentation. It is a private function so we can do as it an outreach for our club. 

*Phil announced that we need to pick our favorite railroad and write a paragraph about it. You need to send it to Phil. 

* Mike McVeigh suggested that we need a trap door for the darkest place to get to the tunnel of the layout.

* Linda Garrett announced that the Greenberg show will not be in Fredericksburg in 2019 or 2020.

* Mark McDonagh said that he went to a train ride in Ireland. He had a great time and the trains were on time and clean. There was a large train museum in York, Enland. They have a great transportation system which is on time. 

50/50 drawing won by Rich Murnane            Meeting adjourned at 8:30

